
TASMANIAN FLY-TYERS CLUB 

Minutes of the General Meeting 20/9/10 

 

Meeting began 7.35pm 

 

Present: D Hemmings (chair), and 31 members as per attendance book. 

 

Apologies: M Crosse, N Wilson, D Chote, S Edwards, S Spotswood, L Cubbins, C 

Walsh, S Gates, C rothe, H Noga. 

  

Minutes of the General Meeting19/4/10: Moved T Dell seconded M Excell “that the 

minutes be accepted as a complete and accurate record.” Carried 

 

Business arising from the minutes 

Nil 

 

Correspondence 

Out 

Parks & Wildlife re Christys Creek fishing tours 

Caroline Whalley (Hydro) re Ouse River Assessment 

In 

Parks & Wildlife re Christys Creek fishing tours 

Inspiring Place re Christys Creek fishing tours 

   

Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer reported that our finances were in a healthy state with the receipt of 

annual subscriptions from many members. 

 

General Business 

 

Activities 

The new Activities program for the coming year has been completed by P Trott and 

will be sent to all members soon. It is available on the website. 

 

Christys Creek Proposal 

AATs position opposing this was read to the meeting. The President also read oout a 

letter from Greg French which is on the FlyLife website. 

There was discussion about concerns with helicopter access, the cultural and social 

value of the area, and individual profiting from it. 

Moved M Aspinal seconded D Rimmer “That the club supports AATs position on 

this proposal” carried without dissent. 

 

Other Business 

D Hemmings will report to the next meeting on the survey of members undertaken at 

the August meeting. 

 

Reminder of the Cressy Trout Expo October 2
nd

. 

 

Tasmanian Casting Championships 



D Hemmings was the only participant from the club and would like more members to 

participate next year. He won the wet fly section and was third overall. 

 

Miena Shack 

A new hot water element will be installed soon.  

 

Vice President 

The committee selected John Smith to fill this position. 

 

Stone Hut Dam proposal 

J Smith said that this offers the opportunity to create a new fishery as well as an 

irrigation scheme. He and M Crosse will attend a workshop on the Ouse River 

assessment. 

 

John Fowler Fishing in Friendship Trophy 

The draw for round 1 was conducted with 20 members participating. 

 

The meeting was followed by a very entertaining presentation by David Young on his 

recent trip to South America. 

 

Peter Murphy 

Secretary 

 


